Catholic Charities of Central and Northern Missouri
Board Meeting Minutes
March 7, 2018
In Attendance

Bishop W. Shawn McKnight

Linda McAnany

Sr. Kathleen Wegman 
Dan Lester

Lisa Pittman
Sr. Peggy Bonnot
John Landwehr
Bernie Fechtel
Judge Patricia Joyce

Mike Maag
Jim Wisch

Leslie Prenger, Recording Secretary

Not In Attendance

Reverend Francis Doyle
Sr. Donna Eggering
Invited Guest

Jake Seifert
Michelle Watson
Diane Elam

Bishop began the meeting began with a meal prayer.

During lunch, the staff made individual introductions to Bishop McKnight.

Bishop began the meeting with a prayer.
Approval of Minutes

Linda brought the minutes of the December 6, 2017 meeting to the board. Bernie Fechtel made a motion that the minutes be approved; Thomas Fischer seconded the motion. Minutes were approved by all.
Bishop’s Comments
Linda McAnany welcomed Bishop McKnight and he proceeded with his comments:

Bishop proceeds: Thank you for your gracious words and your warm welcome. I have been fully briefed by our attorneys about how we are legally structured, as a diocese, as Catholic Charities, and so forth, so I am aware of my role a sole member of this corporation and aware of your role as the board. 

Bishop then describes how he would like to utilize both CCCNMO and this board – how we could be of assistance to him in terms of our role and function. First and foremost we must recognize that the care of the poor, the church’s mission of charity, is integral to who we are. We are doing this because we are Catholics. Pope Francis really emphasized and promoted the mission of the church to reaching out to the margins and to encountering Christ especially in the poor and that we are cognizant of the fact that we are not just Catholic in terms of what we do in the churches around the altar but also in terms in how we manifest the kingdom of God in our actions. This is a message Bishop wants non-Catholics to see also. Bishop recognizes CCCNMO as a young institution. It is essential that we have a coordinated effort that we work together as a church. We have many different parts but we are one. Bishop sees the primary function of CCCNMO is to coordinate the charities of the diocese. To be of service to the various entities, parishes or other organizations, to both promote the mission of the church with regard to charity, and to do it in a very efficient manner, as stewards of God’s blessings. Ultimately, Bishop asks the board, that they assist in maintaining a Catholic ethos. Because we are Catholic we are serving anyone because of who we are and not because of who they are. All that we do is thoroughly Catholic, is understood to be Catholic and is visibly seen as actions of the Catholic Church of the Diocese of Jefferson City. Bishop would like the board to assist in the proper planning, the proper strategic visioning that needs to happen. Bishop would like CCCNMO to be seen as the right arm of the Bishop. There needs to be a separate incorporation and that is done. CCCNMO is to be recognized as representing the church.  Bishop wants people to have in their minds that CCCNMO is an institute of the Diocese for our charitable works. The more we can coordinate the various charitable works by our church, the better. To increase this coordination. Because as we know, especially in regards to finances, that we have the proper oversight and transparency. 
Bishops requests of the board, right away … 

Bishop is aware in his initial survey of different things going on in the diocese by Catholic agencies, groups, etc., the need to promote what we can with the wider society as well – for example, St. Nicholas Academy – that we need to look at ways at trying to be of service and promote. Bishop would like a project every 1- 3 years that we can identify as being a special project that we are going to work on and draw a little bit of attention and energy to. Immediately, the area of ‘Goat Hill’. A place where we presumably have a lot of people who have been in prison or whose families are living there, there are a number of social issues there. I think it would be helpful if we can identify a particular project that we could do that achievable within a 1- 3 year time period that would showcase Catholic Charities and the presence of the Catholic Church in our community. And that we would be able to leverage other resources and people beyond our church and maybe even governmental agencies. Some kind of project that in my brief time here that’s one area I see that Christ would want us to be. The problems are systematic, long standing, going back many ways. We can’t take on all the problems we can’t solve all the problems, but I would like, and ask of you, is there something we can do as a church, looking at all of our resources and maybe broaden that in terms of the wider community. 

The second thing is development. That’s another fundamental role of a board is that you help build relationships for this institution, Catholic Charities. Membership on a board means that you have accepted responsibility to help promote the mission by way of establishing new relationships and also new funding. Increase the revenue that we need in order to accomplish our mission. Bishop would like to see if someone could study a way in which we could have structured giving. United Way, for example, has an annual campaign that goes to employees and they ask for a contribution taken from their paychecks – it’s easy and automatic. In fact, it’s one of his major messages, to increase the notion and practice of giving to the church as a structured way of giving back to God. Not from what’s left over, but from one’s first fruits. The new form of that means structured giving. That you’ve restricted your own finances, and perhaps even your own lifestyle such that you are capable of being charitable. That’s the hard message. Bishop would like to know what the means are that this could be accomplished. In what way could we promote regular structured giving? Perhaps looking at the possibility of working with United Way organizations within our diocese. Is it possible to become part of their campaign? Is it possible that if we were to open up our doors to United Way to conduct campaigns within Catholic institutions to ask for money from Catholic employees or employees at Catholic institutions we would probably have to restrict where that money would go because of our Catholicity and maintain our Catholic ethos but is this a possibility? That if we were to be a recipient of United Way could the Catholic employees or the Catholic institutions – could their contribution be restricted to Catholic Charities? If not United Way, is there another way of incorporating that form of structured giving. 
Bishop is aware that this is a relatively new board and that their role was to get Catholic Charities launched and expressed his gratitude. As with all organizations there is a need to continue to look forward and to grow – to continually move forward with the mission of the institution. Bishop is wondering are we at a time now, he is not familiar with the terms of everyone on the board, but knows everyone is on terms. Part of that development role is to also identify who would be good additional members to the board and to look at it in terms of not just getting it launched, but now we are in the mode of carrying it into the next level. Is there the possibility that we even look for non-Catholics? Is there a need to grow in our diversity (regional or geographical, but also the type of people who are recipients)? 
We also need to look internally to the Church and how we can leverage the structures and the resources we already have here but are not really coordinated. Bishop mentions that the Deacons are the “boots on the ground”. Within St. Vincent de Paul Society, they are about first the formation of their own membership and from that formation they become capable to encounter Christ in the poor better. They learn how to meet them where they are – to be with them. Poverty stinks. It’s not pleasant, but that’s where we are called to be. St. Vincent de Paul Society, and our deacons are the “boots on the ground” that we could have in all different regions of our regions of the diocese and how can we interface better with the agencies that CCCNMO provide supervision for. Deacons that could be a form of information for the people in our office to help distribute the flow of information, the flow of resources that we need to provide according to the various needs of our diocese.
Bishop recognizes the work of RIS and hopes we will be able to continue this.
Treasurer’s Report

Lisa begins with the January Statement of Financial Position. Assets are up 44% over last year and our net assets are up 45% over last year. The diocese gave us the full contribution in one lump sum. Lisa continues with the Statement of Activities. Contributions are up 69%; $250,000 – most of that is $135,000 that we received in a lump sum from the diocese. Lisa continues the review the statement. Lisa mentions that our program expenses compared to our total expenses is 14% - last year they were 37% mostly due to RIS. This is a number we should watch. 
Motion was made to accept the January financials. Jim Wisch made a motion that the minutes be approved; Sr. Kathleen seconded the motion. Minutes were approved by all.

Committee Reports
Jake begins to describe fundraising handouts for 2017, 2018 and the track sheet by year. 2017 to date shows an overview of all that was collected last year but also shows an outstanding balance of $965 in pledge balances – some are still paying on their pledges and some will also need to be written off. 2018 shows what has pledged/paid this calendar year. The annual Lenten appeal just went out. This shows that we again received $120,000 pledge. The track sheet by year shows that we have increased our total fundraising over the past 7 years. Jake also describes the funds that we run – new this year was CoMo Gives. Jake then gives Bishop McKnight an overview of each appeal. 
Bishop asks regarding planned gifts. Jake has done some planned giving work. Jake sends out a weekly email regarding planned giving (IRA’s, planned giving). Jake mentions that there are few individuals that have left CCCNMO in their will. John clarifies that planned giving – that the Bishop is probably speaking of lifetime planned giving – where someone gives a planned gift each month. He believes what Jake was referring to was estate planned giving. John discusses how very few people who are motivated to remember any religious organization in their wills and trusts. He believes more affluent people tend to be open to this due to tax breaks. He believes people aren’t being asked to keep CCCNMO in their wills and trusts. 

Lisa mentions that we have been asked to attain our own accounting services and discussed the newly drafted RFP. The current timeline is to send them out next week and to have them returned by May 15. At the June board meeting we hope to make a recommendation to the board with their contract date to begin July 1. We ask them to be able to provide us monthly gap reports, prepare the 990. We hope to obtain our own accounting software, to write our own checks, and to provide a cash flow statement. Linda mentions that down the road we will send out an audit RFP. Judge Joyce mentions that we send out another RFP after the tax deadline date.
President’s Report

Linda mentions that the executive committee has been meeting monthly and has had good feedback and discussed opportunities, along with beginning a strategic plan. 

Executive Director’s Report

Dan updated everyone on our current services – RIS seems to have stabilized. We have received our final projected numbers for refugee resettlement which is 120 arrivals. This is down from 259 two years ago and 159 last year. This runs October through September. RIS has received 44 refugees so far this year. Dan mentions that we recently received a large family from Iraq. Dan mentions that immigration service continues to work to help DACA families – we’ve processed 80 cases this year so far. Dan mentions that we are hosting a day at OLLIS on March 17 with Enrique Castro, the Mexican Consulate – Lorna, Senad, and Alice will be coming over to do a “Know Your Rights” presentation and helping people with paperwork. El Puente will be there also to help translate.

Dan mentions that our grant from FEMA has come through for disaster recovery. We will be reimbursed for 20 hours/week for Alissa’s time. We have help with an intern now at CCCNMO. This runs through April of next year. CCCNMO recently had a table at the MOVAD (Missouri Voluntary Organizations Active in Disaster).

So far this year, CCCNMO has helped 375 individuals, 145 households across 16 counties in our diocese with emergency assistance (utilities, rent, etc.). Dan answers that we provide direct assistance to agencies to help individuals in need. We’ve also been working with St. Vincent de Paul, Community Action, Common Ground, and Salvation Army. 

Dan mentions other events coming up with prison ministry and parish nurse ministry.

Bernie mentions that he is working on legislation to hire felons. Linda mentions that there is currently a halfway house in our community in formation. 
Dan mentions that we aren’t set up to provide immediate response assistance like Salvation Army and Red Cross. However, when that initial disaster strikes, CCCNMO would come in after the fact, after those affected return to their homes, like last year where we came in with MARC, where families can come receive assistance with numerous agencies. CCCNMO will provide long term assistance. Dan continues to discuss a recent tornado in Moberly and how CCCNMO provided assistance through SEMA and how Dan coordinated efforts with the local K of C to help clean up property with a particular individual who was affected. Lisa mentioned that this story should be included in the weekly newsletter.
Other Business
Jake distributes fliers regarding an Anti-Human Trafficking State Wide Conference coming up in September along with various other groups and individuals. Linda mentions that the press should be notified of this conference.
It was mentioned that the TIG (Targeted Impact Grants) will be moved to a different time in the calendar year as it coincides with CCHD. 

Motion was made to adjourn.
Next Meeting
June 6, 2018 at noon at the Catholic Center.
Respectfully Submitted: Leslie Prenger_____________________

Secretary:   _____________________________________________________
Date: _____________________
